

BASES ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
THURSDAY 4 SEPTEMBER 2008 AT 12.45 – 14.00

BRUNEL UNIVERSITY
ATTENDEES: J Doust, R Davison, M Sellens, J Gill, D Pearce, J Bairstow, L Burwitz, V Cox, S Aitkin, K Longshore, C Brackenridge, K Torrance, J Buckley, H Matheson, A Brady, D Micklewright, A Lane, E Winter, J Scurr, J White, C Bridgman, Z Babic, R Tong, C Lonsdale, D Manzi, S Blacker, M Lawrence, A Abraham, J Hardy, W Calvert, P Dent, C Karageorghis, S Cooper, J Dickinson, R West, L Parker-Simpson, G O’Donovan, C Williams, K Williams, L Croft, D Thake, M Price, B Holliss, G Whyte
APOLOGIES:  N Fowler, E Wallace, J Dabinett, J Fallowfield, R Eston, C Brewer, A Smith, C Sellars, L Hardy, J Bringer, A Duncan, G Howatson, D James, G Parfitt, A Taylor, K van Someren, J Watkins, R Thelwell, D Kingsbury
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
2. Matters arising
R Davison informed everyone that he was working with W Calvert from the Board to draw up a proposal for an honorarium for the Chair of the Association.  R Tong said to also consider remuneration for Chairs of Divisions and perhaps other elected members of committees.
R Davison said research grants for young scientists have been investigated and he and J Doust will take this forward in 2009.

3. Report on the activities of BASES 
R Davison gave a presentation on the activities of BASES throughout 2007-08.
Key Objectives that BASES focussed on were embedding the new structure, Strategic Plan 2008-10, Increase of membership and improve services, seek an overall conference sponsor, International travel grants, Accreditation revamp, HPC and launch of new website.
The Board has appointed two non-executive officers – Dr Will Calvert and Gaynor Heys.  Divisional Chairs are now members of the Board so that they can become more involved with decision making.  The Strategic Plan is now available on the website with key elements detailed in the recent annual report.
Membership figures have exceeded the target of 2,500 members – total to date is 2,665.  BASES still continue to increase membership and will be targeting academic staff and new students to join.  On-line Q&A sessions took place this year which was very successful and will be repeated again next year.  A strictly for student section has been included in The Sport and Exercise Scientist.  R Davison thanked A Lane and his team for their hard work on the magazine.

Social Networking project is underway via the website and BASES are looking at taking a new website provider on board.  New website launched and members are encouraged to feedback to the office on the new look.
Developed a stronger partnership with Human Kinetics and are in communication with Gatorade to sponsor the annual conference for a 2 year contract.  Hopefully the contract will be announced at Leisure Industry Week at the end of September.
R Davison announced two new Fellowships  – Prof Craig A Williams and Prof Tom Mercer and would like to encourage other members to come forward.

Six international travel grants awarded this year.
Accreditation revamp is still ongoing and a working party has been setup led by Dr Ray White.  An Education Officer post will be advertised as soon as possible to lead with this project.  The post was previously advertised a while back but nobody was suitable.  BASES are also looking at employing an external consultant to also help with the revamp process.  Re-accreditation pilot phase is nearly complete and the new paperwork and process will hopefully be launched in the New Year.
4. BASES financial statements 2007-08
R Davison informed everyone as of 31 March 2008 the surplus was £43,187 and reserves £162,547.  A major expenditure is in the pipeline for new website hosting provider, Education Officer role and an Accreditation External Consultant.  J Doust said BASES needs to reduce the levels of reserves for tax purposes and invest the expenditure.
5. BASES strategic plan
J Doust highlighted the priorities for 2008 which were the Health Professions Council application, accreditation, membership recruitment and retention, public relations and marketing, Student voice and London 2012 strategy.  BASES Undergraduate Endorsement Scheme (BUES) needs to raise its value and the Board will be looking at how to develop this further.  Memorandum of Collaboration (MOC) has been made with Australia and New Zealand to enhance our communication with key stakeholders.  The Indonesian Sport Science Government will be meeting with BASES mid September and the Chinese Society for Sport Sciences has shown interest in also setting up a MOC.
J Buckley suggested changing the mission statement as it looked weak to read Delivering instead of Promoting - “Promoting excellence in sport and exercise sciences”.  The Board agreed to look into this.
6. Approval of amendments of the Rules for the Association

1. Proposed by the Board that rule 3.3 Graduate Membership is changed to improve clarity.  Last sentence taken off to read: 
Graduate Membership is open for one year to Student members who have graduated. For one year Student members can become Graduate members at a discounted rate - AGREED
2. Proposed by the Board that rule 4 is changed to reflect that the Strategic Management Team has been replaced by a Board 

Reduction of Professional Membership Fees to £50 for special circumstances which include not undertaking paid work and/or receiving state benefits - AGREED 

3. Proposed by the Board that rule 5 is changed to reflect that the Association no longer has an Honorary Treasurer 
The Office Manager, The Executive Officer and the Chair will be authorised signatories - AGREED
A Abraham suggested increasing the amount which currently stands at £1,500 which requires two signatories due to inflation.
4. Proposed by the Board that a rule 6 is added 
All elected and appointed officers, including Interest Group Convenors, shall automatically vacate office if:

(i) he/she becomes incapable for any reason of fulfilling the duties of his/her office and such reason is expected to continue for a period of more than six months

(ii) he/she ceases to be a member of the Association

(iii) he/she resigns office by notice to the Association

(iv) he/she is absent (without permission of the directors) from more than 2 meetings, and the directors resolve to remove him/her from office

(v) he/she does not ensure that the activities of the committee or group support the mission and strategic plan of the Association

(vi) he/she does not ensure that the activities of the committee or group comply with the relevant terms of reference.

AGREED
7. Notification of Elected Officers
RD announced the following elected officer positions.

Division of Sport and Performance Chair – Dr Ken van Someren (appointed for one year by the Board) 
Division of Sport and Performance Research rep – Dr Istvan Soos
Division of Sport and Performance Workshop rep – Karen Williams
Division of Sport and Performance Student rep – Ben Holliss
Division of Physical Activity for Health Student rep – Kate Janse Van Rensburg
Division of Education and Professional Development Workshop rep – Dr Richard Tong
8. Any other business
C Brackenridge highlighted the International Convention on Science, Education and Medicine in Sport Congress whereby BASES will be working with them to develop the programme.
E Winter highlighted that it will be BASES Silver Jubilee next year and suggested marking the 25th Anniversary at the annual conference at Leeds Metropolitan University in September 2009 – this was agreed.
A request for National travel grants was suggested.  The Board agreed to look into this at their next meeting.
R Davison handed over to the new Chair Prof Jo Doust.  The membership thanked R Davison for his support and hard work as Chair of the Association over the past two years.
9. Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be scheduled for September 2009 at Leeds Metropolitan University.
